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Bolton & District Cricket Association

97% 93% 96% 79% 97% 68% 73% 94% 97% 94% 7.8

Bolton League

97% 88% 97% 76% 100% 67% 78% 94% 100% 82% 8.2

Central Lancashire League

96% 95% 100% 74% 98% 62% 70% 83% 92% 86% 7.7

Greater Manchester Amateur League

Lancashire County League

97% 93% 97% 61% 96% 66% 72% 83% 100% 95% 8.1

Lancashire League

90% 96% 98% 76% 100% 68% 62% 100% 95% 91% 8.0

Lancs Other Leagues

95% 87% 95% 74% 97% 75% 75% 85% 99% 90% 7.9

Liverpool Competition

96% 94% 98% 86% 96% 65% 56% 82% 96% 91% 8.2

North Manchester League

96% 90% 92% 74% 97% 70% 70% 93% 95% 76% 7.6

Northern Premier League

97% 97% 97% 75% 99% 64% 64% 66% 87% 91% 8.1

Palace Shield

95% 97% 99% 64% 99% 77% 69% 92% 94% 93% 8.1

Ribblesdale Cricket League

98% 90% 98% 67% 97% 52% 76% 86% 93% 91% 7.8

Saddleworth & District Cricket League

96% 91% 94% 41% 98% 35% 69% 74% 97% 84% 7.6

Southport & District Amateur League

83% 82% 93% 66% 77% 48% 72% 68% 97% 86% 7.9
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MI L&DCC End of Season 2014 Special General Meeting:  
Sefton Park Cricket Club Tuesday 7th October 2014 at 7.30pm
AGENDA  

1.    Welcome.

 

2.    Apologies.

3.    Roll call of member clubs. 

4.    Chairman’s opening remarks

5.    National Player Survey 2014 feed back

5.    Mi L&DCC Season 2014/15.

6.    Club and Ground 2014/15.

 

7.    MCUA 2014/15. 

8.    Player Development Programme 2014/15

9.    Any other business. 

10.  Notices

11.  Close of meeting.   

 

C Weston

 

Hon Sec Mi L&DCC

1.    Welcome. 


The MiL&DCC Chair John Williams (JW) called the meeting to order at 7.34 pm.

JW formally thanked club representatives for attending the meeting and informed that one or two representatives were still on their way and then handed over to the Hon Sec Chris Weston (CW) for items 2 and 3 on the agenda
2.    Apologies. 
2.1. John Rotheram (Cr Ch) had given his apologies; Burscough CC's representative had rung to say that they were not well and unable to come to the meeting.
2.2. As usual CW formally asked that mobile phones be switched off or to silent.

2.3. Again as usual the minutes from previous 2014 meeting were to be taken at the AGM
 3.    Roll call of member clubs.

	



	CLUB
	Present/ Absent
	
	CLUB
	Present/ Absent

	1
	AINSDALE 
	
	22
	ORMSKIRK
	

	2
	ALDER
	
	23
	ORRELL RED TRIANGLE
	

	3
	BOOTLE
	
	24
	PARKFIELD LISCARD
	

	4
	BIRKENHEAD PARK
	
	25
	PRESTATYN
	

	5
	BIRKENHEAD ST MARYS
	
	26
	RAINFORD
	

	6
	BURSCOUGH
	
	27
	RAINHILL
	

	7
	CALDY
	
	28
	ST. HELENS TOWN
	

	8
	COLWYN BAY
	
	29
	SEFTON PARK
	

	9
	FLEETWOOD HESKETH
	
	30
	SKELMERSDALE
	

	10
	FORMBY
	
	31
	SOUTHPORT AND BIRKDALE
	

	11
	HIGHFIELD
	
	32
	SPRING VIEW
	

	12
	HIGHTOWN St MARYS
	
	33
	SUTTON 
	

	13
	LEIGH
	
	34
	WALLASEY
	

	14
	LIVERPOOL
	
	35
	WAVERTREE
	

	15
	LYTHAM
	
	36
	WIGAN
	

	16
	MAGHULL
	
	
	
	

	17
	NEW BRIGHTON
	
	1
	BIRCHFIELD PARK
	

	18
	NEWTON le WILLOWS
	
	2
	GOODLASS
	

	19
	NORTHERN
	
	3
	MERSEYSIDE CULTURAL & CRICKET
	

	20
	NORTHOP HALL
	
	4
	MOSSLEY HILL
	N/A

	21
	OLD XAVERIANS
	
	5
	NORLEY HALL
	


4.    Chairman’s opening remarks









4.1. Introduction

The Chair JW remarked that the people here at this meeting were the people that actually ran the clubs and he was very grateful to them. There had been some tremendous things in the Comp this year but there had also been some not so tremendous things too, things that rested firmly at the doors of some of our clubs. Some clubs had things that they really needed to look at, how they were run, how they were managed being two of them. Clubs could sign as many players as they wished and make statements on twitter all they liked but at the end of day they might have to deal with having no L&DCC Management Committee, at times things had been that bad this season. 
4.2. Discipline

We had had19 (!) completed Disciplinary episodes so far this season; we had had just 5 in 2013. 5 more were still outstanding because of their complexity and we were now well into October. 
This was not acceptable.

One club had had 4 separate player disciplinary offenders, another had had 3. One player had received an accumulated total of 16 weeks suspensions. M/C would be calling these two clubs in to appear before them to require them to account for their club's apparent culture in respect of discipline this season and going forward.
We had a major problem recruiting umpires. We would hear later from MCUA on this but disciplinary matters were a big part of this problem. If we had better discipline we would probably attract more umpires. The Chair felt he was very much preaching to the converted at this meeting but he had to say to representatives that clubs bore much of the responsibility for the discipline culture in their club and the behaviour of their players. This message had to get through.

The Chair challenged club representatives to do as he had done and go to the website and have a look at another aspect of discipline and answer the question "how many ECB ACO Level 1 offenders did their club have currently?" http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/abbs.php   All the information was there.  33 (!) such offenders were currently listed. A further 16 players were carrying suspended sentences. Clubs needed to check. These figures mostly related to 1st XI players; the number was huge in comparison to previous seasons, we were not going to put all this on the website but clubs needed to grasp the size of the problem. 
In addition there had been numerous allegations of breaches of Spirit of Cricket by clubs and players this season - there had been more than 12 cases this season put before Cr Co and M/C. An exact example was given; a 1st XI player was used in a 3rd XI game, technically legally in terms of playing regulations but in flagrant breach of any reasonable interpretation of SoC
There were constant rumours of and information on the playing of players under assumed names, one case relating to this was still ongoing. When reports are made with checkable information, action was always taken, but when all this builds up the workload is too great. 

Clubs this season had also repeatedly failed to agree play by dates seeking to gain advantage over each other. M/C and Cr Co often had to intervene.

Clubs this season had deliberately tried to bend rules when they knew perfectly well what the regulations were. Inconvenience did not mean the regulation should not apply. This all took up time. 

Clubs had failed to submit vital data to M/C e.g. premier league captains failing to submit captains pitch marks. These were mandatory under the ECB premier leagues regulations. They had been told about these at the two pre-season meetings, they had been give two email reminders at the end of the season and still 3 premier league clubs had failed to submit these marks by the due date. This carried an ECB financial penalty against the L&DCC of £1,000. These three clubs would now be required to pay any consequential deduction of funding by ECB, i.e. to repay the other 38 clubs, between them.

The total number of problems here was at times so great that M/C was getting deflected from the important but "ordinary" work of running the Comp. M/C was comprised of volunteers just like the club representatives present.

The Chair went on to say that he regretted that it was necessary to say all this, but the issues were very important and this was M/C's most appropriate opportunity to get the messages across

4.3. Congratulations

The Chair moved on to say that he was very pleased to congratulate all our winning teams in particular Ormskirk on winning the premier league and the LCB KO; Northern for their success in the ECB 45 and t20 competitions national rounds; New Brighton and Wallasey for their successes in the Cheshire KO; to all four promoted clubs and to our representative sides at U14, U18 and All Age levels.
We would be giving our congratulations in full and more formally at the MiL&DCC Annual Dinner on Friday 10th October at Bootle CC at 7.15pm for 7.45pm and he hoped to see everyone there.

4.4. Cancelled games

The number of these seemed to have risen, we would be hearing about these in the NCPS report shortly. This was not just us; every other league seemed to have the same problem too.
4.5. 3rd XIs in brief 

We were reconvening the 3rd XI working party

4.6. Lack of umpires

The Chair had touched on this in 2.1 paragraph three; we would be hearing more on umpiring from MCUA via Ray Rigby under item 7

4.7. Representative Cricket

We had been outstandingly successful this year. 

We were joint holders of the Readers Lancashire Inter League Trophy. This was an All Age Competition held jointly with North Lancashire and Cumbria. We entered the competition for the first time this year in place of the Manchester Association. No Final had been played because of a weather cancellation and the NL&C's season having finished.

Our U18s had won the LCB Colts Competition beating the Bolton League

Our U14s had won the LCB Michael Roche Trophy beating the Lancashire  League

Our U12s had withdrawn from their LCB KO, the competition was regionalised; our two opposition teams had withdrawn and it proved impossible to set up games for them

The Chair congratulated clubs on the standard of their junior systems, they really did work. At the start of 2014 we also had we had 38 age group players on the Player Development Programme
We had promotion and relegation in our structure and this made us different to other leagues in Lancashire. Referring to Memoranda of Understanding was potentially boring but they enabled our funding. We had our MoU in place with LCB and it was working, it helped us be successful.

In 2014 we had had 36+5 clubs in 11 divisions with about130 teams and were the biggest league in Lancashire. We were also perceived as a quality league in Lancashire, we were attracting the best players particularly the young ones.

4.8. New initiatives overview 

We had taken over the running of Indoor Cricket Leagues in the Liverpool and Ormskirk areas in 2014. 

We were starting an over 40s t20 competition in 2015

4.9. Thanks 

The Chair thanked our excellent sponsor Med Imaging which was going forward into its third year of sponsoring us; they were generous and very supportive.

The Chair thanked all the volunteers in the clubs for their many hours of work; M/C really appreciated their efforts without which there would be no L&DCC

The Chair thanked the ever busy Cr Co, we had 6 different clubs on this committee every year and their input was vital

The Chair again thanked the Disciplinary sub Committee, we had already heard how much their workload had increased, without them the disciplinary situation would be much worse 

The Chair thanked the MCUA and all the umpires - without whom there would be no cricket.
Finally the Chair thanked the Management Committee for their commitment time and effort.
The Chair asked representatives if anyone wanted to make comments, particularly on the issues he had raised. If people wanted to think about some of the things he had said perhaps they would prefer to ring us or email us directly or by perhaps by using "Contact Us" on the website.
No comments were made.
5.    National Player Survey 2014 feedback   
5.1.        See Appendix 2 and 3 

The Chair then handed over to the Hon Sec CW

Two summary papers had been duplicated to all at the meeting as pages 2 and 3 with the agenda and as Appendices 2 and 3 in these minutes.  
The Hon Sec had no intention of simply reading out these summaries; he intended to speak for no more than 10 minutes and he wanted representatives to remember just one thing, they should email him at  chrislizweston@talk21.com or ring him on 07977 201 736 for the access codes to the full Two Circles 2013 and 2014 Reports. It was all there for them to discover i.e. to "drill down" for themselves and to spend time looking at this fascinating source of real information. It was far better to read some of this genuinely interesting information than to waste hours on Twitface......
5.2. Selected data

That said the Hon Sec CW high lit some facts. About 35,000 people had filled in the survey in 2014. Only about 13,000 had filled in both 2013 and 2014. We now had a good grasp of what a statistically valid number of people really felt about cricket. We were currently the best properly researched sport in the UK by a long way.
The L&DCC was again the biggest responder in Lancashire by far; we had had over 240 replies counting Lancashire, Cheshire and the Welsh clubs. Sefton Park were our best responders by far with 20 replies, CW thought that this was the best response in Lancashire too.
We had the biggest overall satisfaction level with our cricket in Lancashire at 82%. We should feel very proud of that.
Cricket was said to have declined by 7% from 2013 to 2014.....but cancelled games were collected from play cricket data and this did not differentiate between weather cancellations and cancellations caused by the inability to raise a team. 2014 had been much wetter than 2013 in August.

5.3. Reminder of participation offer at pre season meeting

CW ran though parts of the summary printed in colour and a number of other slides, reminding clubs of the 82% satisfaction figure shown there as well as of "Participation Offer" (Appendix 4) made at the pre Season Meeting. Clubs should not be surprised to receive offers for democratic discussion at the AGM.  Perhaps we would offer to clubs the possibility of regionalised cricket at 2nd XI and 3rd XI level in the First and Second Divisions of the 2nd XI leagues, perhaps as SW/NE.

There were many strands in the "rope of cricket", at least two of these conflicted. Did we want one elite pathway through from 3rd XI to 1st XI as we had now or did we want social, limited overs cricket on a regional basis that was more family friendly?

We were a democracy and ultimately the clubs would discuss and decide because that was how we operated.
CW then closed just within his self imposed time slot by repeating that clubs should ask him for the access details to all this data and have a look at it on their own.
6.    L&DCC Season 2014/15. 



















6.1.         3rd XI Working Party - Reconvention of

2014 would be the third time we had had such a working party. Many good things had come from this group, the Embee Cup changes had really seemed to work. Very few games had been cancelled.

JW would be contacting the previous participants very soon; clubs should contact JW if they wished to join this group. Perhaps Sunday games were too long, perhaps we should have fixed overs games on a Sunday say 40 overs. We needed to try hard not to lose Sunday 3rd XI games in 2015.

6.2.         Conceded games

The working party would be looking hard at this issue at the 3rd XI level.

Did we have our penalties for cancellation right?

One game was cancelled as the club did not have enough cars for transport, using the same blanket penalty did not seem quite right. Should we ease off on penalties at this level? 

If more than three games were conceded a side was thrown out of a league. The fine was £150 in total which seemed a lot when most conceded games came from a limited number of clubs.

Did anyone have any thoughts on this?  There were no replies. The Chair repeated that we wanted to hear from clubs.
6.3.         Fixtures 2014/2015
 - Current position, possible changes

The Chair then handed over to the President (EH) and to the Fixt Sec RD

EH made clear we needed base planning constraints before we could start the 2015 fixtures properly. Several 3rd XI teams had been removed from their leagues for conceding more than three matches and Hightown had not fielded a 2nd XI in 2014.  We needed to know intentions for 2015.  Also St Helens Town had previously asked for away 1st XI fixtures at the start of 2015 as building work at their ground was unlikely to be finished.

Hightown CC now known as Hightown St Mary's, made clear from the floor that they would  entering a 2nd XI into the 2015 programme, 2014 had been a difficult and transitional year for them.

Dates for season 2015 were questioned. The Chair reminded the meeting that ultimately the AGM would decide but there seemed to be no requests/proposals for a return to a Round Robin League Cup structure at the start of season 2015. We had fixed on the principle of "three Saturdays in September" and no Bank Holidays as L&DCC principles when planning our season's fixtures.
EH added that, subject to this caveat, the start and finish of the new season would therefore be on 2014 equivalent dates i.e. with the first rounds of the Digman and Chester Cups on Saturday 18th April and finishing on Sunday 20th Sept. 

He went on to make clear that in 2014 we had block shifted the start and finish dates to a week later. This was normal and something we had to do every five or six years as the "one day earlier every year" progression gradually wound the date of the start and finish of the season forwards. We would probably roll from these dates for some years in a predictable way.
We needed to know what constraints clubs had in 2015 when constructing fixtures for 2015, the Hon Sec would circulate the clubs to remind them to send in their data.
The Chair checked that a representative for Liverpool CC had not arrived and regretted that one was not present. They had had a big impact on aspects of our fixture planning. It seemed likely that there would be another tennis tournament there again for two more years, this needed confirmation from the club. There would probably be a Lancashire CCC game there as well; Southport and Birkdale CC could have one too.  Colwyn Bay CC was very likely to have a Glamorgan CCC fixture; we would have to wait for the first class fixtures to be released before we could be absolutely certain of these details.
There had been difficulties dealing with Liverpool CC. It had been made clear to the club that these two constraints i.e. the County Cricket and the International Tennis Tournament were to be the only allowed changes to fixtures by Liverpool CC in 2015 . No others would be permitted. We could not have a member club effectively not playing at home for most of the season; it was not fair or right for the rest of the clubs to have their fixtures distorted any more than they were being distorted at the moment.
St Helens Town would have an effect of Division 1 fixtures too. Their outfield was to be completely re drained and Koroed by    StH MBC during 2015. We had no dates for this programme either.
6.4. 
Feeder League:  Promotion / Relegation to Division 2 in  2014/ 2015

Promotion / Relegation to Division 2 would begin again at the end of season 2015. We had had a number of meetings with the S&D ACL

One club could be promoted and one relegated to the S&D ACL in Sept 2015

The winning side in the topmost division of the S&D ACL only would be eligible for promotion and would have to (i) wish to be promoted and (ii) have passed our C&G criteria and (iii) be in possession of current Clubmark accreditation. There would be no count back in the S&D ACL if the winning club failed to meet any of these criteria which were unchanged since the last admissions of clubs into the L&DCC a few years ago.
We had already agreed formal notice of this procedure with the S&D ACL. Their clubs had been notified. One club (Prescot and Odyssey CC) had already been C&G inspected; no others had made this request

The Chair expanded on the need for Clubmark by all our clubs. The restoration of promotion/relegation brought it into sharp focus. Current member clubs had to have it too. In particular clubs had to have U11s 13s and 15s playing in competitive cricket or they would lose their Clubmark status. 
The fact that many of our clubs played age group cricket across league boundaries might have disguised the problem of the need to play completive age group cricket as part of Clubmark.

In practice if a club had a problem the County Board would put them on notice against a time line to re achieve their status before they finally lost it. In some leagues clubs had lost Clubmark without penalty but an L&DCC club had to have Clubmark to be a member of the L&DCC as we are a premier league. That said we knew of some clubs in our structure that had had short term gaps at one age group level. It happened but as long as there was a club structure in place to fill the gap in the future the gap was allowed in the short term.

Above all it was vital for clubs to talk to M/C if there was a problem.
6.5.         Fines 2014/ Club Accounts 2013
The Chair handed over to the Hon Treas Alan Bristow (AB) and to the President Eric Hadfield (EH)
EH reported that there was a bulletin on the website setting out the position on fines in 2014.
There had been 33 conceded games in 2014 which was actually fewer than last year; the number of defaulted games was actually down too.

Fines had gone up a little relative to 2013 as some of the offenders were multiple offenders and therefore at higher levels as per our regulations but the fines were broadly similar to 2013. Play cricket administration was much worse in 2014.
Clubs fined at more than £125 in 2014 were listed on the website in rank order. There was a clear invitation on the website in the posting and  repeated now that clubs could contact EH for a full break down of their club fines by date and type over the whole season if clubs wanted to see them.
AB could not say a great deal about the accounts yet as they had not yet been audited but he expected us roughly to break even this year. The cost of representative cricket had been much higher this year. No big increases were in our subscriptions were expected for 2015.

There would be a full report to the AGM but our finances did not look too bad.

As usual at this time of year approximately £15,000 would be distributed back to the clubs through ECB funding, prize winning etc. The clubs would be receiving this and their full club statements of account later this week after a computer glitch had been solved tomorrow on the return from holiday of our financial computer expert. Clubs would mostly be paid by BACS or cheque. Only two clubs had been fined so heavily that they actually owed us money at the end of the season.
In the absence of the Cr Ch John Rotheram who was on holiday, it fell to AB to be responsible for the Annual Dinner finances. Discussion of mechanisms followed, AB would prefer payment on the night by cheque from clubs but would send invoices to clubs for BACS payment for those that preferred payment in that way. This was as promised by John Rotheram.

6.6. 
Live update & Computers in 2014
 - Mandatory focus on Prems in 2014

We are a premier league and as such it was mandated by ECB for all our premier league clubs to run Live Update on TCS every week. This meant that all six premier league games every week needed to be "live". ECB this year had "tolerated" only 75% of games being live before funding was lost i.e. a minimum of 5 out of 6 every week. In spite of repeated reminders, help and assistance in 2014 we were nowhere near achieving this. ECB checked and logged coverage every week. £500 of funding was at stake here, money that could not come back to the clubs via the processes already referred to by the Hon Treas.

CW added that ECB pointed out repeatedly that premier divisions in Premier Leagues were right at the top of the recreational game; ECB wanted to promote us in a crowded market place, with status came responsibilities.
6.7. Representative cricket 2013/14 
This had been covered partially already under item 4.7. 
We intended to play at U12 / U14 / U18 and U21 and All Age levels again in 2015. This was expensive but very worthwhile.

We also needed properly to recognise the success of the L&DCC U21 side as well; they had played magnificently against the MCC in August. There would probably be a similar game in 2015.
It was now the case that this U21 L&DCC side was on standby in 2015 to play the L CCC Academy side which was unlikely to be playing in the same way again as in 2014 in the Northern League
6.8.        Indoor Cricket Leagues 2014
This had been referred to earlier; the programme should start next week. We had taken over from LCB. Clubs would get emails tomorrow

	St Margaret's
John Moore's Liverpool  University

Liverpool CC

Liverpool University (x2)

Rainhill CC

Sefton Park CC

Wavertree CC

(7)
	St Bede's

Dalton CC

Edgehill University (x2)

Formby CC

Hightown St Mary's CC

Newburgh CC

Orrell CC

Rainford CC

Southport & Birkdale CC

Tarleton CC

Wigan CC

(11)




Details were given, the fixtures would be finalised tomorrow. Each game was about 1 hour in length. Clubs would pay a one off registration fee of £30; players would pay £4 per night. That paid for the Hall and one umpire per night.
The L&DCC would pay two administrators; one at each centre, to run the centre each night and put the results on play cricket. We would pay them at the same rate as an umpire. This would cost the L&DCC about £500.

There would be a "Final" between the two winners from each centre; they would get a trophy and medals paid for by the L&DCC. The overall winner would go forward to the LCB Final at Old Trafford and potentially on to the National Finals.
6.9. Over 40s
The Chair referred to the duplicated sheet supplied to clubs at this meeting summarising this initiative. See Appendix 1
The Chair outlined the planning at this stage; it was based on the very successful Cheshire model. Wigan had their own local competition but could join if they wished as could clubs on Wirral or in Wales. Wirral had its own Cheshire based competition already and we had no wish to damage that.
The competition had minimal restrictions, players just had to be club members somewhere; clubs were encouraged to join together if and as they wanted. "Play with your mates etc" Northern CC said that they intended to put in a whole team based solely on their own players; they were a big enough club to be able to do that and that was fine too.

The Chair posed the question "Is an over 40s competition a runner?" We intended to give this a go but if there was no will to play then it would not continue to run. Northern CC said that they had tried this before. It was hard to organise around travelling for a 6.00pm start. Not having too many fixtures was best - say 4 to 6.  The Chair thanked Northern CC for this insight, we would sort the planning in more detail over the winter and keep clubs informed.

7.    
Club and Ground 2014/15. - 

The Chair handed over to the C&G Chair Iain McKillop (IMcK) who introduced himself to those people in the room that did not already know him. He explained that he had now retired as a practising groundsman and had been invited to join M/C about halfway through the season. 

7.1.        C&G 2014 Inspections 
 IMcK had carried out five full assessments already. He had noted that clubs were gradually improving their C&G marks, there had been small improvements over their last inspections and he was pleased. The marks were on the website.

He had also made informal visits too and to many more clubs on the basis of "getting to know you chats" and to introduce himself; he had even met the Old Trafford groundsman at HQ.

IMcK had noticed that many clubs had very little equipment; he might be able to help some of them with this problem. He encouraged clubs to contact him if they were thinking of or wanting newer equipment; it was possible he could help them.

He repeated that he was here to work with clubs and help them if he could and hoped to continue to do so if he was lucky enough to be in post after the AGM! 
7.2.       Letters to all 4 promoted clubs based on C&G2014
All four promoted clubs would as usual be receiving a C&G letter from M/C raising any issues with them that needed addressing from the club's previous C&G inspection or the current umpires marks.

7.3.       Umpire's card marks for Spirit of Cricket and Pitch marks 2014

AB would be releasing the final figures for these for posting on the website by this weekend once he had completed the statements of accounts for the clubs.

7.4.       Captains Marks on umpires 2014
Ray Rigby confirmed that we had had a 99.99% return of these cards this season and he thanked captains for their diligence throughout the season. Only one card was missing over three divisions over 22 weeks.
8.    
MCUA 2014/15. 

The Chair introduced Ray Rigby (RR) who was representing the Merseyside Cricket Umpires Association.

8.1. RR repeated his thanks to captains for their return of 99.99% of the captains cards that recorded marks on the umpires

The cards had caused some consternation this year over the mark range which was now on a 1-4 scale and not 1-5. These marks are not shared in their raw form with anyone. The average mark was 1.60 this year, up slightly from 2013 at 1.88.

8.2. We had "lost" ten umpires in 2014, we had gained only two, two more then came back later in the season. Division 2 games had suffered the most having only one umpire in a game but all games there had had at least one umpire. Many clubs, particularly the newer ones, had not provided an umpire at all into the MCUA. All cup games had had two umpires. Things had improved a little as the season had progressed but things were still not good.
8.3. After the Captains Conference it had been suggested that clubs should have a chance of "moan to MCUA meetings". The matter had been discussed and it was thought to be at least worth a try to get clubs talking about umpiring with the MCUA. Four end-of-season 2014 meetings had been planned on a regional basis; one had already taken place the other three were in place; one at Rainford, one at New Brighton on Tuesday 13th Oct 7.00pm, one at Southport and Birkdale on the 20th October and the final one at Bootle on the 4th November
The first meeting at Rainford CC had already taken place. It had been a great success. Eight clubs were invited, 4 clubs had come, 12 or 13 players had been there representing the four clubs. The discussions had been very valuable. Feedback would be collated and published; some issues were surprising and had not been anticipated. RR would not reveal what they were until all the meetings were completed to avoid influencing those attending.
It was repeated that the next meeting was at New Brighton on Monday 13th Oct. The Wirral and Welsh clubs were invited. The start time was not specified.
8.4. More umpires were needed, training dates were in place. A Level 1 ECB ACO course would be run in February at Bootle CC on the first three Sundays in February i.e. on the 1st, 8th and 15th.
There was a clear pathway through for umpires from L1 (league) to L2 (premier) to L3 (minor counties and county second XIs) to L4 (County Cricket i.e. the full professional level) and possibly even beyond to test matches!

Current umpires were ageing and RR felt they "needed pushing" as many were well over 70, there were not enough relative youngsters coming through to do this. The problem was widespread. A recent survey of all umpires in Lancashire showed that, mostly on age grounds, a third of them did not see themselves umpiring in five years time.

8.5. The Chair again thanked the MCUA and all its umpires, we needed them.
9.    
PDP 2014/2015   
The Chair informed that this would run in much the same way as it had in previous years. It would continue to cost between £5,000 and 6,000 pounds (!) and again would be largely but not completely funded by the Annual Fines. It would run from the second Saturday in January for 10 weeks at St Margaret's.
The coaching personnel were the same, most were Level 3 qualified. Coaching this year would be based on age groups 13-15 and 16-19 and not skills; this was at the request of the coaches. The minimum age was 13 years old. The cost per head was £50 to get commitment but would cost a great deal more if purchased individually. 

Each member club including Associate Members was automatically entitled to put someone into the PDP programme. Some clubs chose not to and were missing out. This was very high quality coaching from some of the best coaches in Lancashire. When clubs chose not to take up their place this place was offered to the clubs that were already participating i.e. they could put in more than one student. Details would be circulated to clubs shortly.
10.
Any other business. 

10.1. There was none from club representatives

10.2. The Chair noted that we had M/C vacancies for a Publicity Chair and  a 3rd XI Coordinator.  The meeting was grimly amused at the invitation to "come and join us".
11.           Notices

The Chair ran through the dates of future meetings etc

11.1. Mi L&DCC Annual Dinner 2014 Friday 10th October 2014 7.00 pm at Bootle Cricket Club (Gladstone Small speaker)
11.2. EoS 3rd XI meeting Tues 11th Nov 2014 Sefton Park CC 7.30pm 

11.3. AGM Tues 13th Jan Bootle CC 7.30pm

12.           Close of meeting

The Hon Sec conducted a final check roll call.

The Chair thanked the representatives for their attendance and wished them a safe journey home.
9.15 pm
Appendix 1
DRAFT PROPOSALS FOR OVER 40's LEAGUE - 2015 JW
As part of the L&DCC's commitment to the LCB to increase participation and extend the provision of cricket in our 
League area it is proposed to introduce a cricket competition for the OVER 40's players within our affiliated clubs. 
Much of the detail remains to be worked out but the current thinking is set out below: 
8 Teams to be made up from geographical areas within the area covered by the Liverpool Competition area - 
suggested draft structure as follows: 
Wales: Colwyn Bay, Prestatyn, Northop Hall. (3) 

Wirral: Caldy, Birkenhead Park, Birkenhead St Mary's, Parkfield Liscard, New Brighton, Wallasey (6) 

South Liverpool: Sefton Park, Liverpool, Old Xaverians, Wavertree, Alder (5) 

North Liverpool: Bootie, Northern, Maghull, Hightown (4) 

Sefton: Formby, Ainsdale, Southport and Birkdale, Fleetwood Hesketh (4) 

West Lanes: Ormskirk, Burscough, Skelmersdale, Rainford. (4) 

St Helens: St Helens Town, Rainhill, Sutton, Newton Le Willows (4) 

Wigan: Wigan, Highfield, Orrell, Leigh, Spring View (5) 

NB Lytham to be allocated if they wish 

Teams to be arranged as franchises - ideally with one "managing club" 
Format 

· T20 Cricket 

· Two groups of four - playing home and away (6 games) in a three month period from May to end of July. 

· Top two in each group then play at a finals day in August 

· Each franchise agrees dates with opposition 

· Matches can be played at any ground within the franchise.
Other Points 

· No registrations required but players must be bona fide paid up members of a club within the franchise. 

· L&DCC to set up games on Play Cricket for results and tables 

· Umpires to be sourced from MCUA - normal T20 expenses rates apply. 

JW October 2014 
Appendix 2

ECB Two Circles Old Trafford 05 09 2014 CW
1. 77% increase in total responses 

32,586

83% increase in player responses

26,206

60% increase in lapsed player responses
  8,735

L&DCC (biggest responder in Lancs)
     202

SP CC (biggest Responder in L&DCC)
       20

2. Wider reach than before nationally

14-15 +301%

16-25 +125%

Female+187%

S Asian +160%

Occasional +480%

Cameos +420%

Largest gainer Somerset +244%

133 leagues captured

1007 Responses by leagues +75% 
3. Cricket market is in decline

Using 2014 data, number of players in cricket is declining by approx 7% pa

Frequency of playing is declining too also by 7% "- the two figures only coincide by coincidence" 

Concession of fixtures is up by 63%

Played fixtures are down by 13%

6% of fixtures were abandoned

11% of fixtures were cancelled - 3X that in 2013

Sport England also counts use of nets, the data on this from NCPS 2014 also declining

Total playing a game of cricket in 2014 from NCPS is down to 844,000 - a fall of 64,000 on 2013 across all 3 segments Core/Occasional/Cameo

4. Other Sports

	2013
	54 % Football (44)
	Golf 38% (30)
	14% Tennis (20)

	2014
	62% Football  (47)
	Golf 41% (27)
	17% Cycling (Bdmtn18)


How does Cricket Make you feel?
	2013
	27% Happy  (24)
	64% Sociable (72)

	2014
	22% Happy  (22)
	64% Sociable  (70)


5. Most important on game day?

	2013
	35% Spirit (50)   50% Challenging oppo (20)

	2014
	29% Spirit (32)   29% Challenging oppo (27)


6. Overall Satisfaction

	2013
	7.2 (7.2)

	2014
	8.2  (7.8 )


Appendix 3
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Appendix 4

A clear participation offer to all players and clubs












April/Oct 2014
1. Meeting Customer/Club and Player Needs
1.1. We will continue to work with our clubs to develop & maintain insight into the needs, expectations and perceptions of people from all parts of the L&DCC community. 

1.2. The insights we collect will be used to inform the local decisions we make about everything we do. We will use ongoing feedback from National Cricket Playing Surveys as part of this process.
1.3. We will use these insights to develop specific action plans to innovate and improve, ensuring that we work towards our agreed outcomes

2. Working in Partnership 

2.1. We will continue to seek, develop, and maintain mutually beneficial partnerships within the LCB and L&DCC network and with external partners to help develop an innovative and efficient service which meets the needs & expectations of our community. In particular we will ensure:

2.2. Effective relationships between players, clubs and the LCB/ ECB

2.3. Identified economies of scale with ECB and LCB e.g. bulk purchases, ECB/LCB Club support programmes, LCB GA, 

2.4. Aligned and integrated programmes with ECB and LCB

3. Managing the Future
3.1. We will continually review the future challenges, risks and opportunities facing L&DCC cricket

3.2. We will be adaptable and flexible to ensure we respond effectively to political, environmental, economic, social and technological changes that impact on us

3.3. We aim to create a secure long term future for L&DCC cricket for future generations

http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/uploaded_files/documents/MiL&DCC_LCB_Clear_participation_offer_to_clubs_and_players_March_2014.docx
� EMBED Excel.Sheet.12 ���
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Bolton & District Cricket Association

97% 93% 96% 79% 97% 68% 73% 94% 97% 94% 7.8

Bolton League

97% 88% 97% 76% 100% 67% 78% 94% 100% 82% 8.2

Central Lancashire League

96% 95% 100% 74% 98% 62% 70% 83% 92% 86% 7.7

Greater Manchester Amateur League

Lancashire County League

97% 93% 97% 61% 96% 66% 72% 83% 100% 95% 8.1

Lancashire League

90% 96% 98% 76% 100% 68% 62% 100% 95% 91% 8.0

Lancs Other Leagues

95% 87% 95% 74% 97% 75% 75% 85% 99% 90% 7.9

Liverpool Competition

96% 94% 98% 86% 96% 65% 56% 82% 96% 91% 8.2

North Manchester League

96% 90% 92% 74% 97% 70% 70% 93% 95% 76% 7.6

Northern Premier League

97% 97% 97% 75% 99% 64% 64% 66% 87% 91% 8.1

Palace Shield

95% 97% 99% 64% 99% 77% 69% 92% 94% 93% 8.1

Ribblesdale Cricket League

98% 90% 98% 67% 97% 52% 76% 86% 93% 91% 7.8

Saddleworth & District Cricket League

96% 91% 94% 41% 98% 35% 69% 74% 97% 84% 7.6

Southport & District Amateur League

83% 82% 93% 66% 77% 48% 72% 68% 97% 86% 7.9

Overall

Satisfaction

Spirit of the Game

League

Comparison of Importance vs. Satisfaction

by League

Challenging Opposition Pitch Quality Umpire Quality Travel Distance

DNA of Cricket



										The DNA of Cricket: The key ingredients to a great game



												

												How does cricket 								How would you								What is most important

												make you feel?								describe cricket?								to you on game day?

														

												22%								64%								29%





														National*		22%				National*				70%						National*		27%

												said								said								said

												Happy								Sociable								Challenging Opposition



















												Free text question								Chosen from a given list

												

																				National*



														Overall Satisfaction						Net Promoter Score								Want to Play More Cricket

														Selection		7.9				Selection		53%						Selection		67%

														National		7.8				National		48%						National		68%



														*  The National average reflects your selection, excluding geographical filters



														Results derived from the following National Cricket Playing Survey questions:



														1) Please give us one word that describes how cricket makes you feel…



														2) Which of the following words/phrases best describe your views of playing cricket?



														3) How important are each of the following game day factors to you?



Challenging Opposition	Good Pitch	Spirit of the Game	Good Umpire	Access to statistics	0.29335349296469942	0.24639492306426397	0.22726384431827493	0.10514893441948496	4.4505471899942445E-2	Challenging Opposition	Good Pitch	Spirit of the Game	Good Umpire	Access to statistics	0.26720520427225353	0.20512329291989329	0.32293661079715175	9.9808911251516599E-2	1.9506273461982873E-2	





Happy	Excited	Competitive	Relaxed	Enjoyable	0.22305721605465387	7.3441502988898386E-2	5.3915870086223533E-2	2.772375416655189E-2	2.2792760530012952E-2	Happy	Excited	Competitive	Relaxed	Enjoyable	0.22015826954855286	7.2558675319552499E-2	3.5811019464278684E-2	3.8835050631011739E-2	1.7745802226711578E-2	





Sociable	Exciting	Challenging	Fitness	Helps me	0.63575659072753188	0.50382634087215228	0.42897991790859696	0.35022175697639157	0.17919616539489258	Sociable	Exciting	Challenging	Fitness	Helps me	0.69648698491873429	0.48773650658197354	0.36003179220500331	0.3210655181870028	0.17128030808422651	





1	



Importance v Satisfaction



										Factors of Game Day: What factors are important

										to players and how satisfied they are with them

												

												The most important factor to cricketers is the												Spirit of the Game



												and they are most satisfied by the										Challenging Opposition



														Low importance												High importance

														but high satisfaction								and high satisfaction										Importance

																														Spirit of the Game				97%

																														Pitch Quality				96%

																														Umpire Quality				96%

																														Challenging Opposition				95%

																														Travel Distance				71%



										Satisfaction																						Satisfaction

																														Challenging Opposition				91%

																														Spirit of the Game				90%

																														Travel Distance				85%

																														Pitch Quality				69%

														National
Position*																Umpire Quality				64%





														Low satisfaction						Importance						Low satisfaction

														and low importance												but high importance

														

												Overall Satisfaction								Net Promoter Score								Want to Play More Cricket

												Selection		7.9						Selection		53%						Selection		67%

												National		7.8						National		48%						National		68%

												* The National average reflects your selection, excluding geographical filters



												Results derived from the following National Cricket Playing Survey questions:



												1) How important are each of the following game day factors to you?



												2) How satisfied by each of the following game day factors are you?











Satisfied	CO

PQ

UQ

SofG

TD



0.92817450024559189	0.94308021593940028	0.93401605239541119	0.96476402989565646	0.69036920747944108	0.9025622202601371	0.74757505368113852	0.64588643446439009	0.88210962900316769	0.84271674581876654	1	1	1	1	1	





Satisfied	CO

PQ

UQ

SofG

TD



0.94959385493792225	0.96490322580645316	0.96476811776021487	0.96604650681244109	0.7058303109947599	0.91405366978811597	0.69450461250341011	0.64447571322460406	0.90035245113745854	0.85103704160499927	1	1	1	1	1	







Enjoyment & Playing Frequency



										Enjoyment and Playing Frequency: Level of enjoyment 

										and playing frequency compared to last season



																						

												Players were asked how much they enjoy										The frequency of playing now compared to last

												playing cricket now compared to last season										season for those enjoying cricket more

														43%										64%

																				of these



																40%		National*								60%		National*

												find playing cricket more enjoyable now												are playing more frequently

														







																				National*





												Overall Satisfaction								Net Promoter Score						Want to Play More Cricket

												Selection		7.9						Selection		53%						Selection		67%

												National		7.8						National		48%						National		68%

												* The National average reflects your selection, excluding geographical filters



												Results derived from the following National Cricket Playing Survey questions:



												1) In comparison with two years ago, please can you tell us the most appropriate option for you:



												2) In comparison with the previous two seasons, are you now playing…

















More Enjoyable	

0.43464709430926968	Same Level of Enjoyment	

0.40848358915923688	Less Enjoyable	

0.15686931653149205	

More Frequently	

0.63994822006472418	Same Amount	

0.34264077669902882	Less Frequently	[]

[]



1.7411003236245951E-2	

More Enjoyable	

0.39727891318330461	Same Level of Enjoyment	

0.4722125060379006	Less Enjoyable	

0.13050858077877028	

More Frequently	

0.60261714336087291	Same Amount	

0.37279717589736355	Less Frequently	

2.4585680741767708E-2	



Overall Satisfaction

										Overall Satisfaction: Satisfaction, NPS and latent demand 

										compared with other cricketing factors

														

												Overall Satisfaction Score										Net Promoter Score												Want to Play More Cricket

												7.9						Promoter						Detractor						53%				67%

																		61%						-		8%		=





														National*		7.8		58%						-		10%		=		National*		48%				National*		68%

										The three figures above can be filtered by where and who cricketers are as well as

										what they think of the factors below based on their survey responses

																																						Potential Barriers





















										DNA = Did Not Answer

										* The National average reflects your selection, excluding geographical filters





League Comparison

		Please select a MAXIMUM of 3 counties

						Comparison of Importance vs. Satisfaction

						by League









				League		Challenging Opposition				Pitch Quality				Umpire Quality				Travel Distance				Spirit of the Game				Overall
Satisfaction

						Importance		Satisfaction		Importance		Satisfaction		Importance		Satisfaction		Importance		Satisfaction		Importance		Satisfaction

				Bolton & District Cricket Association		97%		93%		96%		79%		97%		68%		73%		94%		97%		94%		7.8				Highest

				Bolton League		97%		88%		97%		76%		100%		67%		78%		94%		100%		82%		8.2				Lowest

				Central Lancashire League		96%		95%		100%		74%		98%		62%		70%		83%		92%		86%		7.7

				Greater Manchester Amateur League																										* If nothing is shown for a league then there is 

				Lancashire County League		97%		93%		97%		61%		96%		66%		72%		83%		100%		95%		8.1				insufficient data volume to display the results 

				Lancashire League		90%		96%		98%		76%		100%		68%		62%		100%		95%		91%		8.0				in the selected county

				Lancs Other Leagues		95%		87%		95%		74%		97%		75%		75%		85%		99%		90%		7.9

				Liverpool Competition		96%		94%		98%		86%		96%		65%		56%		82%		96%		91%		8.2

				North Manchester League		96%		90%		92%		74%		97%		70%		70%		93%		95%		76%		7.6

				Northern Premier League		97%		97%		97%		75%		99%		64%		64%		66%		87%		91%		8.1

				Palace Shield		95%		97%		99%		64%		99%		77%		69%		92%		94%		93%		8.1

				Ribblesdale Cricket League		98%		90%		98%		67%		97%		52%		76%		86%		93%		91%		7.8

				Saddleworth & District Cricket League		96%		91%		94%		41%		98%		35%		69%		74%		97%		84%		7.6

				Southport & District Amateur League		83%		82%		93%		66%		77%		48%		72%		68%		97%		86%		7.9
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